
MID TERM UPDATE
ESSENDON - EAST KEILOR - NIDDRIE

We would like to take this opportunity to once again welcome all students and their
families to the 2025 school year. This update aims to introduce families to some of
our key expectations while also highlighting the programs and initiatives now
underway at the college.

This year, we welcomed several new staff members, and I would like to take this
opportunity to introduce and extend a warm welcome to them.
 

Welcome to the mid term update!

In 2025 we continue to  have a theme centred around building positive connections
and providing our students with the opportunity to be the best version of
themselves each and every day. We are pleased with the strong start our students
have made to the academic year and will continue to challenge them with high
expectations in a supportive and positive learning environment.

Our teachers and support staff are dedicated to building positive connections with
their students while striving to meet each student's individual needs. One of the key
advantages of our multi-campus setting is the ability to know our students well, both
as individuals and as learners within our community.
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In this update, we outline key expectations for our students as valued members of
our school community. We ask for the support of parents and carers in reinforcing
our expectations around attendance and alignment with our school-wide
expectations: ‘Be Respectful, Be Engaged, Be Aspirational, and Be a Learner.’

We also highlight the many wonderful extracurricular opportunities available to our
students, along with some key upcoming events.

Looking ahead, we are excited to continue upgrading facilities at our Essendon
campus, with a $2.1 million commitment to a planned maintenance program. This,
along with our ongoing investment in facilities and resources across the school, plays
a crucial role in creating a positive learning environment and supporting student
success.

Recently, we upgraded the gym changerooms at the Essendon campus and invested
in a new Year 12 Study Centre. This space is accessible to Year 12 students before
school, during study periods, and after school. Designed to support focused learning,
the study centre provides a conducive environment for study, allowing students to
extend their learning in a supportive setting.

Thank you for taking the time to read this update. We appreciate your ongoing
support of your child’s learning journey and your continued commitment to our
school community.

Kind regards,

Adam Potter
Principal 

Class of 2025 



MOBILE PHONE POLICY
The Education Department’s
policy on the use and storage
of mobile phones for students
during the school day is clear.
We ask for family support with
reinforcing this policy. The
general offices are available
for families to contact
students and we ask that
parents do not make or take
calls/texts from students
during the school day. 

SWPBS
Our SWPBS framework is
designed to both support the
development of, and recognise
when students display the
positive behaviours in classes and
around the yard and in the
community.  Parents will be
notified when REAL rewards and
positive acknowledgements are
issued to students. 

ATTENDANCE
Essendon Keilor College values
students attendance every day
of the week. It allows for
consistent learning and for
development of positive
relationships with their peers
and teachers. Parents are
asked to notify the general
office or year level coordinator
if your child is absent and
provide medical certificates
where applicable. 



WELCOME TO OUR YEAR 7'S

NAPLAN INFO & UPDATES

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Week 1 - 3
Exposure to NAPLAN questions during lesson warm up activities in English

& MathsTechnical set up on students devices

Week 4 & 5 Students undertake formal practice testing during class time 

Week 6 Final technical checks

Week 7    
NAPLAN
Writing 

NAPLAN
Reading 

NAPLAN
Conventions
of Language

Week 8
NAPLAN

Numeracy 
       

Our Year 7 students have had a fantastic start to secondary
school! There has been lots of happy faces and new friendships

being made. Thank you to our Year 7 FG teachers for all your
support  throughout these first few weeks.

NAPLAN testing is occurring from Wednesday 12th March through to Monday 17th March for all
Year 7 & 9 students. 

This is an important opportunity for us to gain an insight into our students level of learning
against the rest of the country. To best support your child, we encourage all of our Year 7 & 9

parents to get informed about the adaptive nature of the testing by NAPLAN Public
Demonstration Site and stay abreast on key school based information via Compass

NAPLAN TESTING TIMELINE

https://nap.edu.au/naplan/understanding-online-assessment
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/understanding-online-assessment


YEAR 12 STUDY CAMP
The Year 12 Class of 2025 had a fantastic time on their Year 12 Study Camp at University of Melbourne.

They engaged in a variety of learning and recreational activities. More information to come in our end of
term newsletter! 



PRODUCTION UPDATE

Auditions have now been completed and we’re excited to announce Year 8 student,
Evelyn Conway, will be taking centre stage this year as the lead in our school

production Matilda Jr. Leading opposite Evelyn will be Year 12 students Skye Blitz-
Brisbane as Ms Honey and Sam Glenn as the Trunchbull. 

Our production will be running from Wednesday 13th through to Friday 15th August.
Keep an eye on our school social media pages for when tickets will be released 



AFL ACADEMY

PREMIER LEAGUE FOOTBALL

Congratulations to 2024 year 12
student Sonny Nardella who was
awarded a $20,000 scholarship to
study Dual Diploma of Business and
Diploma of Leadership and
Management at the Essendon
Football Club’s Essendon Education
Academy. We wish Sonny all the
best with his studies and future! 

Training has begun for selection into our Premier League squad. Students have been
working hard on the field and ensuring their GPA allows for their selection. We’d love

to see as much support as possible at our Practice Matches:
Senior Girls: Tuesday 1st April, 4:15 @ PEGS

Senior Boys: Thursday 3rd  April, 4:15 @ PEGS



NEW AFLW COACH

BASKETBALL ACADEMY

Essendon Keilor College is proud to announce
Stephanie Wales as our new coach for our AFLW
program for this year. Ensuring we provide our
students with quality coaching and role models
to aspire to, are key components of our sporting
academy programs. Our AFLW program includes
girls from Years 7 to 11 who train weekly
together at our Essendon campus. 

At the end of 2024, we signed off an on MOU community partnership with Keilor
Basketball Association, supporting pathways and opportunities for our basketball

academy students. As part of that partnership it has been fantastic to have KBA player
Nic Bannon joining our academy coach Mike Spears at our Wednesday and Thursday

morning academy training sessions. 

Our academy players are training hard for their first competition experience in the
coming weeks at the qualifying rounds of the Basketball Victoria 3x3 Cup



INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS PROGRAM

For more information:
Year 10-12 AFL Program -

Ben Clifton
Year 7 - 9 AFL Program -

Ryan Allan

For more information:
Susan Deprost

Cory Duker

For more information:
Sport Adademies

Coordinators: 
Will Mollross & Jonathon

Cram

Are you interested in hosting an international student in your
home? We are currently seeking welcoming homestay families
to provide a comfortable and supportive environment for
students from around the world. As a homestay provider, you’ll
play an important role in helping students adjust to their new
life while sharing your culture and community. It’s a rewarding
opportunity to make a difference in a students experience
abroad.
You will receive a tax-free payment per week to cover the cost
of student’s meals, accommodation, and access to amenities
such as the internet. If you’re interested in becoming a
homestay family, please click on the link below and our
Homestay co-ordinator will be in contact to discuss further. We
look forward to hearing from you! Alternative, contact 9319-
1300.

International Homestay Expression of Interest

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH80UUAecDNlChsMMLCASJ6VUNklXMTZJSU9GVEhGSklRQ01aREZONk5PWC4u&route=shorturl


EKC CAREERS EXPO

Congratulations to our Class of 2024 - 87% of students received first
or second round VTAC tertiary offers! Their destinations are detailed

above. 





SOCIAL MEDIA & WEBSITE

WELLBEING INCURSIONS

BREAKFAST CLUB 2025

Follow us on Instagram & Facebook for information and updates
on our students, programs and activities, and don’t forget to

check our website for further informtion and details. 

https://www.facebook.com/EssendonKeilorCollege/
https://www.ekc.vic.edu.au/

Our Engagement and Wellbeing incursions have
kicked off for the year with a Year 7 Project Rockit
session and both Year 10s and 11s participating in
Elephant Ed sessions linked to Rights,
Responsibilities and Respectful Relationships -
Inclusivity and Privilage. Across the rest of the
term our year 8s and 9s will also have sessions
delivered by Elephant Ed realted to consent and
social media. 

Our Breakfast Club program has kicked off for
2025! Ask your Year Level Coordinator or Student
Wellbeing Coordinator for dates and times at each

campus! 

https://www.ekc.vic.edu.au/


Monday 3rd March EKC Careers Expo - Essendon Campus

Wednesday 12th March -

Monday 17th March
NAPLAN - Years 7-9

Monday 18th March Year 9 Elephant Ed Incursion - Consent

Wednesday 19th March -

Friday 21st March
Year 7 Camp

Thursday 20th March VCE Study Series Session 3pm - 4.30pm Essendon

Friday 21st March Harmony Day

Monday 24th March Whole School Athletics Carnival

Tuesday 25th March Year 9 Try a Trade Day

Thursday 27th March

Melbourne Secondary Youth Leadership

Conference

Year 9 STEM Science Gallery excursion

Monday 31st March Year 10-12 Parent Teacher Interviews (Essendon)

Wednesday 2nd April Year 7-9 Parent Teacher Interviews (Niddrie)

Thursday 3rd April Year 7 STEM Incursion

Friday 4th April End of Term 1 - early 2.30pm finish

Monday 7th April - Tuesday

8th April
Production Dance Intensive (Essendon)

TERM 1 2025 KEY DATES


